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*Individuals with disabilities who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to
observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have questions regarding the accesstbility
of the meeting or the facilities are required to contact the ADA Coordinator at 220-559-7470
promptly to allow the city to make reasonable accommodations for those persons.
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Mayor Keith Sandlin welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.

Those present for the meeting were as follows; Mayor Sandlin, Mayor Pro Tem Ronald
Carter, Council Members Tom Barr, Tyler Davis, and Carl Taylor. Also present was Clerk

Tabatha Fowler.

Clerk Fowler advised Council to review the updated CBDG project budget that was
submitted by Arrow Engineering, as well as a cost summary from SGRC Mike Jacobs.
She went on to explain that the allocated funds for water/sewer projects in SPLOST VII
funds were under what was needed for the city match amount for the project. If Council
chooses to proceed, the funds would need to be reallocated to cover the increase in
project cost. Current SPLOST VII project budget for water/sewer upgrade is $136,902;
the updated project cost is $189,105. An additional $52,203 would need to be allocated
to cover the city portion of the CBDG project cost. Fowler stated that in order to cover
the additional funds needed, she suggested that Council reallocate the SPLOST VII
funds as follows;

Move $26103 from roads/bridges to water/sewer

Move $ 8,700 from Public Safety/Police to water/sewer

Move $8,700 from Public Safety/Fire to water/sewer

Move $8,700 from Public Works to water/sewer

The reallocation of these funds would then make the new available balances to these
SPLOST VII account lines as follows;

Water/Sewer $189,105
Roads/Bridges $ 49,200
Public Safety/Police $ 15,139
Public Safety/Fire $ 15,130
Public Works $ 7,103

After Council discussion, Member Carter made a motion to reallocate those SPLOST Vil
funds as recommended previously and to approve the increased CBDG project cost of
$189,105, Member Barr second, all in favor motion passed. '

Clerk Fowler also advised Council that if they choose to make a decision on allowing

Interim Chief Kinsey to hire part time officer (s) they could do so at the Call Meeting or
they could discuss the applicants with Kinsey at the work session and then make a vote
in the April Regular Meeting. Member Barr stated that they needed to get Kinsey some
help; he said he had spoken to him in length about a few officers that had offered to fill
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in part time until full time officers are hired. Mayor stated they should wait and go
through the applications after the end of the employment posting. Council discussion
included number of applicants for officers and chief, Officer Jose, employment posting
deadline date, and sealed bids. No action taken.

Member Davis made a motion to adjourn, Member Carter second, all in favor motion
passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM.

Read & approved




